    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            May 14, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Chris Basler and Brandon Shortt. Aldermen Monica Rozier and John Schweigert were absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Brandon Shortt, seconded by Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 05/08/19.
City Clerk Randoll has received no word on the grant status for the Water System Engineering Study. All Easement paperwork has been filed with the County. Mayor Monia inquired about the inspection of homes for violations of the Code Book regarding gutter and foundation drainage. Water Superintendent John Lurk is at the beginning of the process. There has been no update from Evan Walker with Boy Scout Troop 410 on the Eagle Scout project he proposed for the City Park. Vern Bauman Contracting has called in locates to replace the box culvert near Clement Road, but the project will begin as scheduling allows. Bench replacement on the lane next to Bloomsdale Bank has been tabled until there is a full Council. Alderman Shortt stated that he does not think this is the best use of City funds.
Clerk’s Notes: Dan Schweiss with CE Contracting contacted Govero Engineering to begin drafting plans for the waterline tie-in from Clement Road to the Diesel property. This service will cost $3,500.00. It must be done to satisfy Department of Natural Resources requirements. The annual Consumer Confidence Report was published in the Ste. Genevieve Herald on April 17, 2019. The distribution deadline is July 1 and the deadline for filing the Certification Form is October 1. Clerk Randoll will complete this after the May water/sewer bills are sent on May 22, 2019. All City Insurance and Bond policies have been renewed. A hand sanitizer was installed in the bathroom at the City Park on May 8 at the suggestion of Dawn Stammer.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM, seconded by Chris Basler.
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